
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2, 2020 

 



First Reformed Church 
Youth Sunday 

February 2, 2020 
9:30 a.m. 

 

 
Prelude                 Amy Hoogendoorn
                 
Welcome & Announcements                 Wyatt Berentschot 
 
SKIT:  The Real Youth Group                    Kaylee Kroger, Dalton Warner, Dalton Faber, Jenessa Van Veldhuizen 
 
*Greetings (*those able, please stand)               Wyatt Berentschot
  
*Call to Worship                  Avery Lenz
          

WE COME TO GOD WITH PRAISE, PRAYERS, AND GIFTS 
 
*PRAISE SONGS and PRAYER 

“Nobody”           Power Point 
      “Good Grace”           Power Point 
 

RECEIVING GOD’S GOOD NEWS 
 
CHILDREN’S MESSAGE & COIN OFFERING            Kaylee Kroger, Issabelle Rozeboom 

Children ages 4 – 2nd grade are dismissed for Children & Worship 
 
SKIT: “The T-Shirt Shop”  

Bryce Moss, Amy Hoogendoorn, Ethan Van Regenmorter, Trey Lenz, Cheyenne Vande Stouwe
   

SCRIPTURE:     Jonah 1; Hebrews 12:4-8                Quin Horstman
        

MESSAGE    “Struggles in Your Faith Journey”                Caitlyn Lapka, Easton Fleshman 
   

 
SO WE CAN JOYFULLY RESPOND IN CHRIST’S NAME 

 
PRAYER FOR DEACONS/OFFERINGS             Mitchell Timmerman 
  
GIVING OF TITHES AND OFFERINGS              Hadley Dake, Jamie Moser
 First Offering for General Fund 
 Second Offering for Benevolant Fund 

Deacons:   Stormie Jansma, Garrett Klarenbeek, Jacob Van Veldhuizen, Wyatt Bomgaars  
Sophie Van Anken, Chenoa Vande Stouwe, Jordan Van Veldhuizen, Martin Moser

   
 
MORNING PRAYERS                 Jamie Moser 
 
*BENEDICTION              Arin Horstman
   
 
*SONG OF PARTING      “Deep Cries Out”           Power Point 
 
*POSTLUDE  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Praise Team:  Amy Hoogendoorn, Hadley Dake, Dalton Faber, Jamie Moser, Elliot Van Veldhuizen 
Greeters:    Gianna Klarenbeek , Kory Kock, Rachel Teunissen, Logan Van Wyk, Elliot Van Veldhuizen 
Ushers:  Trey Lenz, Bryce Moss, Jenessa Van Veldhuizen 
Prelude Slideshow: Kortni Jenson 
Youth Director: Anita Van Veldhuizen 
Impact Leaders: Tony Lenz, Kenny Van Veldhuizen, Lisa Wheeler, Rob Horstman 
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JOYS & CONCERNS 

• We extend our sympathies to Ken & Eileen Denekas in the loss of Ken’s father, Gerald 

Denekas.  Gerald’s funeral service was held Saturday, Feb. 1 at the Silver Creek Reformed Church in 

German Valley, IL.  We also express our sympathies to Brian & Gwen Denekas in the loss of a 

grandfather.  Keep the Denekas family in your prayers. 
 

• We express our sympathies to John & Marcia Boer and Kim & Lisa Van Ginkel in the loss of their sister, 

Kimberly Gacke.  Kimberly is also an aunt to Ross & Kassidy Van Ginkel, Jared Van Ginkel, Mark & 

Jill Klarenbeek, and Mike & Janette Boer.  Keep the Boer and Gacke families in your prayers. 
 

• We extend our sympathies to Shirley Addink.   Her sister-in-law, Arta Schoep, from Sioux Center passed 

away early this week. Also, to Chad & Brent Van Regenmorter and families in the loss of an aunt. The 

funeral was this past Friday.  Keep Shirley and the Van Regenmorter’s in your prayers. 
 

• Gary & Aletha Klarenbeek’s grandson, Brayson, is dealing with some heath issues with low blood 

platelets.  He is doctoring for this.  Keep Brayson in your prayers. 
 

• Congratulations to Gary & Aletha Klarenbeek in the birth of a grandson, Dawson Alan Maassen. 
 

• Tristan Spaans injured his knee a week ago.  He is waiting for further testing to determine the extent of 

the injury and if surgery is needed.  Keep Tristan in your prayers. 
 

• Arlan Van Voorst was diagnosed with auto immune encephalitis.  This is a medical condition that affects 

the brain.  The good news is that it is treatable.  Arlen will be in the hospital receiving medication 

through IV for at least five days and then more tests will be run to see how he is doing.  Arlan is a 

nephew to Vern Koedam, Kenny Koedam and Gloria Bomgaars.  Keep Arlan in your prayers.  
 

• John Boer came home from the hospital on Monday.  He will meet with a physical therapist to determine 

the need for rehabilitation in his right arm.  John is very thankful as there were very little side effects 

from the mild stroke.  Keep John in your prayers. 
 

• Justin Brower continues to doctor for his symptoms.  No new news to pass along.  Justin continues to 

have good and bad days.  Keep praying for him. 
 

• Pray for those receiving treatment for cancer – Melissa Moser, Ron Zylstra, Trish Lombard and others 

from our families and communities. 
 

• Jerry Van’t Hul remains on hospice care.  Jerry is a brother to Clarence & Marlene Van’t Hul. 
 

• Wayne Warner underwent a heart transplant in Florida this past Wednesday.  Pray for a good outcome 

and quick recovery.  Wayne is a brother-in-law to John & Marcia Boer and Kim & Lisa Van Ginkel and 

has many nieces and nephews in our congregation. 
 

• Next week Sunday we will celebrate the Profession of Faith of Issabelle Rozeboom and welcome the 

Jon & Jenny McKenny family into our congregation. 



 

 

The Inwood Christian School 
Board requests your presence at a 
Special Society Meeting on 
Wednesday evening, February 5, 
beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the school 
gym to discuss the following 
items:  needed IT updates, Charles 
Schwab Account giving options, and 
preschool options.  Please plan to 
attend. 

  

 

IMPACT’S VALENTINE FORMAL fundraiser 

will be held on Wednesday, February 12.   

Information is in your mailbox today.  Please 

sign up before February 10! 
 

 
FAITH FELLOWSHIP WEEKEND AT CORNERSTONE 

PRISON CHURCH:   Due to the weather Faith Fellowship 

Weekend had to be cancelled and is now rescheduled for February 

21,22 & 23.  The theme for the weekend is “Year of Grace” based 

on Titus 3:3-8.  Join us for worship, large group talks and small 

group discussions.  The deadline for signing up is Monday, 

February 10 at office@cornerstonepcsd.org or call 507-215-

3670.    Please keep this upcoming weekend in your prayers! 
 

WELCOME TO FIRST REFORMED CHURCH! 
 

9:30 am Morning Celebration.  Impact Youth will lead the worship service.    
Video Recording:  Levi Horstman 

Fellowship Cookies provided by Lisa Wheeler and Lisa Lenz 

Healthy snacks provided by Sherry Carolan  
Children & Worship Leader: Jody 

Banner Bearers: Karson Koedam & Kohen Koedam 

C & W Greeters: Regan, Danielle, Sherry 

Nursery:  Melissa Rozeboom and Katlyn Van Roekel 
Offering:  General Fund, Benevolent Fund, Children’s Coin Offering 

 

NEXT SUNDAY ~ February 9 

9:30 am Morning Celebration.  Pastor Rob Horstman will share the message 

Organist:  Irene Ter Wee     

Video Recording:  Arin Horstman 

Greeters:  Mike & Beth Payne 
Fellowship Cookies provided by Beth Payne & Taylor Heynen 

Healthy snacks provided by Melissa Rozeboom  

Children & Worship Leader: Jody 
Banner Bearers: Taylor Brower & Gracelyn Jansma 

C & W Greeters: Barb H, Mindy, Taylor H, Emmitt, Emily VR 

Nursery:  Amber Jansma, Vika Van Veldhuizen, Kendra VR 
Offering:  General Fund 

 

CONGREGATIONAL NEWS 

The Calling Team for this month is Phil Brouwer and Brent Driesen 

The Prayer & Logistics Team held their first meeting on Tuesday, January 28th. The team’s main focus 

will be on the needs of a growing church. The team will pray and seek the will of God as they explore the 

needs related to constant growth in the children and Sunday school area, as well as the worship space, 

facility, and technology. Watch for updates from the P&P Logistics team.  The next meeting is February 

11 at 7pm 

Impact will meet on February 5 at 7:00 pm. 

STEWARDSHIP NOTES:  $3,926.02 is needed per week to meet our 2020 budget needs for the General 

Fund.  Monthly needs to meet our 2020 budget: Benevolent Fund - $1,641.94; Building Fund - $1,945.00 

Received on January 26: General Fund: $4,748.00; Building Fund: $1,807.00; Benevolent Fund: $50.00 
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